CORVALLIS MIDDLE SCHOOL NEWS

The Week of January 11th Thought for the week:

"One today is worth two tomorrows; never leave that till tomorrow which you can do today."

Benjamin Franklin (1706-1790)

American statesman and philosopher

GENERAL INFORMATION:

- We will have **Vision screening** for all $5^{th} 6^{th} 7^{th}$ graders on Tuesday, January 19^{th} . Our school nurse, Mrs. Kunkel, needs about 6 parent volunteers to help with this! Please call the office for more information. 961-3007.
- Corvallis Little Devil Wrestling Sign-Ups: Kindergarten 8th grade on Friday January 29th from 6:00-7:30 PM in the Corvallis new gym hallway. Stay and support the high school wrestling team - Little Devil Wrestlers will be admitted free when accompanied by a paying adult. Please join us for another exciting year of wrestling!! Questions? Please call Brett or Caycee Olsen at 961-1390.
- Parent Volunteer Committee Evening meeting scheduled: We are forming a new middle school Parent Volunteer Committee that will meet approximately once a month to plan opportunities for parents to get involved with middle school classes and special events. Our second meeting will take place on Tuesday, February 2nd at 7 PM in the middle school library. If you are interested in working on this committee, please mark your calendars now!
- **Ski Days:** (February 5th for 5th and 6th graders; and February 12th for 7th and 8th graders.) We are sending home packets today for our annual trip to Lost Trail. Please complete the information in the packets and return to the office right away. We will have some fun activities planned here at school for those students not wanting to go to Lost Trail.
- Indoor Winter Soccer: The Ravalli Sports Club and Kiwanis are again offering an indoor soccer academy this winter. The seven-week program is open to boys and girls in the first through eighth grades who are interested in learning to play soccer or improving their skills. The program will start on January 11 and run through February, on Monday and Thursday nights at the Daly Elementary gym in Hamilton. The cost is \$15 per player, and sessions will be divided into older and younger players.

Registration forms and other information are available at www.ravallisc.org and at Chapter One bookstore. Registrations and payment can be mailed to RSC, PO Box 2001 in Hamilton, or drop off at Chapter One. Questions? Contact Phil Stewart, 375-0153.

ACADEMIC NEWS: